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On March 19, 2025, at approximately 0540 hours, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI)
Special Agent Dave Hornyak interviewed Glendale Police Officer Jerry Barnell relative to the
officer-involved critical incident that occurred earlier that morning on I-75 in Evendale, Ohio.
The interview took place on I-75 near mile marker 14. The purpose of the interview was to
obtain all relevant information about the incident known or observed by Officer Barnell.
Officer Barnell confirmed that he was attending the interview voluntarily. The interview was
audio recorded.

The details below summarize what the author believed to be the pertinent portions of the
recorded interview and are not a verbatim account. Further, this report was placed in a
chronology to aid the reader’s overall understanding of the information elicited during the
interview and may not be reflective of the actual sequencing of questions. It is suggested that
the full audio recording be reviewed.

Regarding the incident, Officer Barnell advised the following:

Officer Barnell responded to back up Evendale police officers who had discovered a crash and
unoccupied vehicle that had been involved in a pursuit. He located a subject on Glendale
Milford Road who was believed to have been involved in the pursuit. He had a hand on the
subject; however, the subject was able to break free and ran away. The subject ran into the
tree line near I-75 and Aviation Way. The subject was subsequently taken into custody by
other officers approximately 10-15 minutes later.

Officer Barnell paired up with a Hamilton County Sheriff's Office deputy, who had a canine
(Corporal Shane Wiseman). He then heard a Lockland police officer key up on the radio and
broadcast that he was out with a subject on I-75 near the 14-mile marker. He and Cpl.
Wiseman began to respond to the location of the Lockland police officer. As they were
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responding, the Lockland officer said over the radio, "He has something in his hands. He's not
complying." He advised the Lockland officer over the radio that they were approximately 100
yards away from him. Shortly after that, the Lockland officer said "step it up" over the radio.

Officer Barnell stated that just before they arrived at the Lockland officer's location, he heard
multiple gunshots. He then heard Cpl. Wiseman announce over the radio that shots had been
fired. He saw the Lockland officer walk away from the involved subject. He stated that he
observed the involved subject face down on the ground, so he approached him to commence
first aid efforts. He said he believed the subject was breathing upon his initial contact with
him. He stated that he did not see any blood or holes in the subject's clothing. Another officer
arrived and cut and removed the subject's clothing, and at that time, he saw a gunshot wound
on the subject's chest. He noticed that the subject was not breathing, so he started chest
compressions.

SA Hornyak asked Officer Barnell if he saw any weapons around the subject. He stated that his
focus was rendering aid, so he did not observe any weapons. He clarified that he heard the
Lockland officer announce that the subject had something in his hand during his initial radio
traffic.

The interview concluded at 0547 hrs. The audio recording is attached below. Also attached is
the Glendale PD incident report that was obtained by BCI.
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Exhibit 1

Included as a separate file.
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